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Chairman: Cllr Graham Bowles 

Parish Clerk: Joanne Peters, Neutral Farm House, Mill Lane, Butley. IP12 3PA

Tel: 01394 459400, E-Mail: blaxhallparishclerk@gmail.com
________________________________________________________________________
     MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 17TH JANUARY 2018 AT 7:30PM IN BLAXHALL VILLAGE HALL 

Present:    
Cllr Graham Bowles (Chairman)
Cllr Shane Pictor (Vice Chairman)



Cllr Maggie Jennings


Cllr Karen Baker
In attendance: Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk, County Cllr Reid and Ben Calvesbert, SWT.
There was one member of the public present.

1. Public Forum
      There were no comments from the member of the public present.
2. To receive apologies for absence
Apologies were accepted from Cllr Herring.  Cllr Hume was not present. 
3.
To receive Councillors' Declarations of Interest
There were none. 

      3.1 – To consider any Dispensations    
      None received.
4. Report by County Cllr Andrew Reid
County Cllr Reid gave a verbal report.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).  County Cllr Reid urged the Parish Council to respond to the Home to School Transport Consultation.  The Chairman thanked County Cllr Reid for his report and asked for clarification regarding a matter relating to Business Rates. 
      Report by District Cllr Ray Herring

District Cllr Herring was not present.  No written report had been received.

      Reports from Village Organizations

      PCC – Apologies had been received from Mike Cowling.  A written report had been received, 

      and was read by the Clerk as follows:-
      The Christmas period at St Peter’s was very successful.  The Christmas concert, held in the 
      Village Hall, was very enjoyable but also raised more than £550 for Syrian refugees.  The Carol 
      Service and the reception afterwards was very well-attended.  In addition, the collection resulted 
      in £370 being donated to the Children’s Society.

 

      The upcoming events at St Peter’s are as follows:

      (i) the Candlemas and Choral Evensong service will be held at 6.30pm on Sunday 28th January 

      2018.  All will be welcome.

      (ii) the Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held in the Village Hall at 5pm on Sunday 
      18th March 2018, for the presentation of the Annual Report and Financial Statement.  A supper 
      will also be served in association with the meeting.  All are welcome to attend.

      Report from Blaxhall Commons & Open Spaces Charitable Trust
      Eve Rosser reported that Nigel Suckling had now officially stepped down as a Trustee and that 

      Rodney West and Rosie Thornton had recently been appointed.

5. To approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 1st November 2017
       The draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 1st November 2017 had 
       been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Approval was Proposed by Cllr 
       Jennings, Seconded by Cllr Pictor.  All in Favour.
6. Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held on 1st November 2017
Cllr Baker asked if the letters to the local farmers had been sent.  The Chairman advised these were under review and amendments needed to be carried out prior to these being sent. 
Action: Chairman to amend draft letter and circulate.

7.
Parish Clerk's Report

      To confirm further to the last meeting, I have submitted the applications to register both 
      allotment sites as Assets of Community Value.  I would like to thank Rodney West and Margaret 
      Grenham for their assistance in helping me complete these applications.  There is currently a 

      consultation period and I have been informed that a decision will be made by SCDC no later 
      than 1st February 2018.       
8.
      Parish Council Business
      8.1 – To approve the dates of the 2018 Parish Council meetings 

      A copy of the 2018 meeting dates had been circulated to all Councillors.  These were 

      Unanimously Approved.

      8.2 – To review and consider the renewal of Suffolk Wildlife Trust’s draft Management 
      Agreement for Blaxhall Big Common
      A copy of the draft agreement had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  

      The Chairman welcomed Ben Calvesbert, SWT to the meeting.  The Chairman advised a clause 
      needed to be included stating if the funding received from Natural England was to be 
      withdrawn this agreement could be terminated.  There was a formal vote that subject to the 
      suggested amendment Approval for the Management Agreement should be Agreed.  Proposed 
      by Cllr Bowles, Seconded by Cllr Baker.  All in Favour. 
      Cllr Baker asked for information regarding the works to fell the birch trees.  Ben Calvesbert 

      confirmed this work would be carried out once the new agreement and funding was in place.
  9.
Environment Matters – To report on any matters relating to Highways, Footpaths and
              Allotments etc. in order to consider any actions required
     Concerns were raised regarding a blocked drain at the bottom of the crossroads at Ship 
     Corner.  Concerns were also raised regarding flooding in general on Station Road and it was 

     suggested this could also be due to a blocked drain.  Action: Clerk to report the blocked 
     drains to SCC.  The Chairman suggested the Parish Council could look into undertaking the 

     cleaning of the drains within the village.  Cllr Pictor asked if Derek Keeble was asked to carry 
     out this work would there be any complications with insurance.  It was agreed the Chairman 
     would liaise with Derek Keeble in respect of this matter.


    10.         Planning Matters

      10.1 - Applications received since the last meeting

      None received

      10.2. To consider any applications received prior to the meeting at the discretion of the 
      Chairman

       None received


      10.3. Update on Existing Applications

      Nothing to report

      10.4 – Any other matters arising in respect of Planning

                   There were none

    11.         Finance
      Bank Balances as at 30/11/17: A/C 10796573 - £9,039.38, A/C 90184039 - £6,430.65


      Income since the last meeting


      HMRC (VAT Reclamation) - £2,701.80

      SCC – Highways Budget – Funding for VAS Sign - £1925.00

      Payments since the last meeting

      Jo Jones Salary (December’17) – £189.63      

      11.1 Payments to be approved:-

      Jo Jones Expenses - £58.67

      HMRC (PAYE – Jo Jones) - £146.20

      Margaret Grenham (Land Registry Maps Right to Bid Application) - £6.00

      Heelis & Lodge (Internal Audit fee) - £66.00

      Blaxhall Village Hall/Playing Field (VAT Reclamation) - £1,202.20

      Approval for the above payments was Proposed by Cllr Baker. Seconded by Cllr

      Jennings.  All in Favour.
      11.2 – To consider correspondence from SCDC regarding the 2018/19 Precept
      The Chairman gave details regarding the correspondence received from SCDC.  There was a 

      formal vote as to if the Parish Council’s Precept should remain the same as in 2017/18 at 
      £4,750.00 or should a Precept of £4,828.98 be requested due to the changes in the Tax Base.   
      Approval for the Parish Council to request a Precept of £4,828.98 was Proposed by Cllr Pictor, 

      Seconded by Cllr Baker.  All in Favour.
      11.3 - To carry out a review of the Parish Council’s Standing Orders & Financial 
      Regulations

      A copy of the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations had been circulated to all Councillors 

      prior to the meeting.  The Clerk provided details regarding any changes and Approval was 

      Proposed by Cllr Jennings, Seconded by Cllr Pictor.  All in Favour. 
  


12.        Correspondence

      None received.    

13.        Chairman's Notices

      Village Hall/Playing Field – Cllr Bowles reported a very nice Xmas Party had been enjoyed by 

       all that attended.  He stated only around 40 people had attended which was very disappointing 
      and it was a shame that more people did not attend.  Cllr Bowles thanked the Blaxhall Ship for 
      donating a barrel of beer.
      Parish Council – The Chairman stated with regret that Cllr Jeff Hume may have resigned from 
      the Parish Council.  He advised he had asked Cllr Hume to reconsider as he is a valuable 
      Parish Council member.  Action: Chairman to liaise with Jeff Hume.  It was agreed an article 

      advertising for Parish Councillors should be included within the next edition of the newsletter.
14.        Any other matters arising
      There were none.
15.        Questions/comments/items for the Parish Council Meeting to be held on Wednesday 7th 

             March 2018
      Financial reviews.
16.       Public Forum
            The member of the public present provided information regarding the blocked drain at Ship 

            Corner.
There being no further discussion the Chairman thanked Parish Councillors and the member of the public for attending and formally closed the meeting at 8:25pm

Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
             Date:   .....................................................
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